Coaches, AD’s, and Regional Hosts,

Last night we released our pairings for team tennis, and we are excited for postseason to get underway next week. The pairings can be found under the 2023 State Tennis Tournament Central on our website. 

State Tennis Tournament Central
Our state tournament central for tennis is up and running and we are continuing to add state and regional information to it. Entry forms for singles and doubles and team lineup forms can be found under this tab on our website. The singles and doubles entry form is due to your regional meet manager by 4:00 p.m. Monday, May 8th. The team lineup should be emailed to erin@ighsau.org by 4:00 p.m. Thursday, May 11th. 

Regional Singles and Doubles Hosts
If you are hosting regional singles and doubles, boxes have been shipped via UPS to your school with everything you will need. These contain tennis balls for the matches, medals, ticket punched signs and bag tags for the state qualifiers, and draw sheets for the event. The manual is not included in the package, but be sure to refer to the manual prior to hosting the event. Extra draw sheets will be available under our state tournament central if needed. The documents included in the package have instructions on how to seed the players, report results, and further steps after the regional meet. If you have any questions about conducting your regional meet after reading the documents, please contact erin@ighsau.org.

Regional Team Hosts
If you are hosting rounds one or two of the team tennis regionals with six or more courts, you should conduct this like any other tennis meet. If you have four courts and have questions on how to conduct your meet, please email erin@ighsau.org. All matches for the entire team tournament will end when a team reaches five points.
In 1A, on the first day of the tournament (Saturday, May 13th) you will be hosting three other schools as well as your team. After the first two games are played beginning at 9:00 a.m. that day, the winners advance to the next round of the tournament also played on the 13th at 1:00 p.m., also at your site. In 2A, if you are hosting the first round, it will be your team and one other school. In the second round played on the 16th, hosts will have three teams and their team at the site with the first match beginning at 9:00 a.m. and the winners of the first matches playing again at 1:00 p.m. 
You may notice that in some regions, the last games’ sites are to be determined. We are working hard to find high quality neutral sites for these matches but wanted to get the brackets out to you as soon as possible. Stay tuned for these sites to be released next week. Schools hosting regional finals will receive boxes similar to the singles and doubles host boxes. These will contain medals, a team banner, ticket punched signs, state information for the teams competing, along with a letter further explaining how to run the regional final at your site. 

Thank you to the schools hosting this postseason and all of the coaches and AD’s working hard to make this season memorable for our girls. We appreciate all you do and are looking forward to postseason tennis!

Erin Kirtley
IGHSAU Tennis Administrator
